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E.H. A. Select
New Officers
And Projects

H.H.S. Future Homemakers Club
of America have just recently
elected officers for 1958-50. The
honorary position of president was
bestowed upon Daviene Trowell;
with Karen Eagen as Vice-Presi-
dent; Sandra Huff, President-elect;
Pat Drake, Secretary; Barbara
Hart, Treasurer; Faye Guffey, His-
torian; Sandy Wryals, Parliamen-
tarian; Jane Russell, Chaplain, and
Annis Lauderdale, Photographer.

Among the projects planned for
this year are to take Christmas
toys to the Negro childrn in Jack-
son Memorial Hospital, with Easter
baskets for the children at Easter
time.

Tri-M Students
Cheer and Sing

“Hooray for Hialeah! Hooray for
Hialeah!” Someone in the crowd
was yelling, “Hooray for Hialeah!”
And that “someone” was a group
of enthusiastic chorus students
from Hialeah High School who fol-
lowed their team to the Stranahan
game, via chartered bus.

Forty-eight students and Mr. Bill
Inglis, choral director, boarded
their bus in front of the gymna-
sium at 6:30 p.m. Friday night
and cheered all the way to the
game. Only choral students and
their guests were permitted to

- participate, as this was a project
of Modern Music Masters. Junior
Rona Levine capably handled the
chartering of the bus and the col-
lection of the $1.40 charge per
person.

Tri-M almost made a tragic mis-
take in their careful preparations;
many failed to realize that the stu-
dents going to the game to cheer
and scream all night were the same
ones that were scheduled to give a
choral performance the next eve-
ning in the Hialeah High audi-
torium! But, being young gives a
person many qualities which
adults just can’t fathom, the stu-
dents came back as real “Thoro-
breds” and gave a marvelous per-
formance.

Mr. Inglis, when asked to com-
ment on the activities of his stu-
dents, smiled, and stated emphati-
cally, “Oh, they all had a wonder-
ful time and everything went off
just fine. But then, why shouldn’t
we have a succssful weekend?
These are students of Hialeah
High!”

F.B.L.A. Installs
1958-59 Officers

Members of Future Business
Leaders of America would like to
thank their sponsor, Mr. Vernon
Hall, fo rconducting the impres-
sive installation of its newly-elect-
ed officers.

It commenced with a talk con-
cerning the responsibilities each
FBLA officer must accept with his
office. Following this came a can-
dlelighting ceremony with each of-
ficer pledging to fulfill the duties
of her designated office.

Mary Haas was most honorably
installed as president, with Marion
Finch fullling the position of vice
president. Ina Rutherford was
elected secretary and Sandy Gecht-
man, treasurer.

With the installation of our of-
ficers, we hope to have started the
club on the road to its most suc-
cessful vear,” stated Sandy Gecht-
man with great anticipation.

Anchor Named for Their Outstanding Service

HELPFUL AND OBLIGING are Janice Moore

e e

and Myrtle Meeker,

two enthusiastic Anchor members,

as they are shown passing out the Anchor Cheer-Sheets at the foootball gam.

Anchor is the symbol of “hope”
and it is most admirably displayed
in the Anchor Club of H.H.S.
This club has been busy the first
weeks of school spreading good
will. They have acquired one of
the highest ratings in the coun-
ty for outstanding service.

Halloween was in her glory
when Anchor gave a dance in her
honor. Witches and goblins were
here, there, and everywhere that
night.

In trying to promote good school

spirit they are selling voo-doo dolls
and banners. Also, they have sup-
plied the newer students of H.H.S.
with cheer-sheets. But the latest
and most important is the good
grooming project. They feel by
rewarding those who care enough
to dress the best, others will soon
follow their example. Also the
sewing Kkits are now in the girls’
restrooms.

A sneak preview of the projects
yet to come, introduce to Hialeah
many unique and outstanding
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By PAT CURTIS

CHEERLEADER SEES RED

Pat Kotsh’s face was as red as
her leotard at a recent J.V. game.
On the words “All here for Hia-
leah, stand up and scream,” that's
exactly what she did! Looking in-
to the bleachers, she saw a bright
splash of red being waved vigor-
ously to and fro—don’t guess she’ll
bring her leotard to anymore
games!

ONE FOR STEVERINO

I've a good answer for Steve
Allen’s famed “Question Man.” The
answer is: Doyle Peterson, Bob
Hooton, a pair of garden gloves, a
blindfold, and a lady’s nylon stoc-
king. The question might be:
‘What constitutes an absolute riot?

BOYS DESERT

What’s happened to the boys
lately? They've joined up with us
chickens, that’s what! Seen exe-
cuting a clever cheerleading rou-
tine were several members of the
track team. Also, Honoria boost-
ed its membership last meeting
with the addition of Randy Har-
per, Phil Giberson, Mike Little,
Bill Meclver, and Bob Tafel. The

H.H.S. Organizes
Speakers’ Bureau

Speakers’ Bureau, a mew club,
initiated by Hialeah High this year,
has already begun to prove its mer-
it. The club with Paul Donaldson
as president is made up of people
from H.H.S. who are interested in
speech work.

This club has a double purpose.
First it gives students a chance to
better their speaking ability and
secondly presents programs for
various organizations. Members of
the Speakers’ Bureau have already
presented programs on American
Education for the Lions Club and
the Kiwanis Club.

“girls” contnibuted some wonder-
ful ideas.

scoorp

Latest from the “main stairway
sewing circle”, is that Bob Ank-
rom has taken up magic. He am-
used Sandy Fitzgerald and Con-
nie Barnes with a scarf trick until
it was retrieved by owner, Judie
Killough.

MISSING SOMETHING?

Missing this year from the halls
of ivy, is the happy face of Joan
Johnson. She’s still laid-up in bed
with her plaster bed jacket, so why
not drop by, or send a line. Even
though you don’t know her, you'll
acquire a worthwhile acquaint-
ance.

COOL, MAN, COOL!

For some real cool jazz, be sure
to listen to the T-Bred trio, com-
posed of Paul Donaldson on the
rocks, Richard Curwell on the
toothpicks, and Jim Strickland on
the milk cartons.

Mother Club

Joins Honoria

One of the outstanding service
clubs of H.H.S., Honoria, who is
in the midst of introducing its new
projects to Hialeah, has officially
been joined with its highly respect-
ed Mother’s Club the Hialeah-Mi-
ami Springs Auxiliary J.C.’s (which
stands for Junior Chamber of Com-
merce).

Both clubs remarked that they
hoped to help or serve each other
whenever needed, whether it be
for a service or any necessary ad-
vice.

Honoria members, at the mo-
ment, with the help of their two
industrious sponsors, Miss Shirley
Jean Wright and Mrs. Jeanne Lu-
go, are preparing for their “Super”
Car Wash, which will be held in
November.

ideas. Among these H.H.S. stud-
ents will soon become acquainted
with the new Anchor Road Signs,
which will be placed in various
locations of the school.

Also, Anchor proudly boasts of
their presentation to the school of
a sectional couch and -curtains
which will be placed in the Audi-
torium, the latter part of this year.

F. T. A. Attend
State Convention

Four delegates represented Hia-
leah High School at the Future
Teachers of America State Conven-
tion held in Daytona Beach. Mr.
Victor Lozar, club sponsor, ac-
companied Mary Ann Worst, Elea-
nor Foster, Edward Walsh, and
Judy Frey, as the group left for
Daytona Beach during the first pe-
riod Thursday morning, October
30. They arrived at the Hotel
Princess Issena in the afternoon
to find their rooms reserved in that
hotel which was to be headquart-
ers for the Convention.

Highlights of the convention
were: a banquet Friday evening,
and a workshop for the delegates;
a workshop for the sponsors, and
a final luncheon Saturday noon.

After having gained much infor-
mation to help their F.T.A. club
through for the year 1958-1959, the
group left Saturday afternoon for
home.

“We all had a wonderful time
and are eager to start working for
our club!” exclaims Mr. Lozar. Mr,
David McDavid, who is also a club
sponsor, had planned to attend the
Convention, but his doctor advised
against the trip.

Jr. Achievers
Hold Meeting

City-wide Achievers Association
met at the McAllister Hotel, No-
vember 2, 1958 in the Biscayne
Room. The Achievers Association
has several hundred members from
the greater Miami area. Members
meet on various different nights
and learn the field of business and
industry.

This meeting was held to ex-
plain what the association stands
for, and to give the members a
chance to meet the other members
of the club. Refreshments were
served expense free, afterwards a
gab-session took place.

N. F. L. Seeks
Student Support

National Forensic League of Hia-
leah High is in danger of losing its
charter, because of a low member-
ship.

Three years ago the debate club
started off with a live, fast moving
membership. It was fortunate in
being one of 500 schools out of
14,000 to receive a charter.

N.F.L. offers students a chance
to dvelop and use their speaking
abilities. The organization holds
regular debates and student con-
gresses at various schools. This al-
lows members to learn govern-
ment workings and make many
new friends.

By sending delegates to different
contests and conventions through-
out the state, the students not only
derive experience but the school
also gains honor and recognition.

Hialeah is a young school, and
now is the time for it to develop
tradition, in which clubs and or-
ganizations play such a great part.

“It would be a shame to lose the
N.F.L., which is the only varsity
academic competition in high
school, but it is not necessary if
enough interested and industrious
people will do something,” said
Mr. Floyd Boice, sponsor.

Anyone interested in joining,
please contact Mr. Floyd Boice,
sponsor, in room 808, or any
N.F.L. member.

MusicDepartment
To Attend Clinic

Each year, the many high
schools of the state of Florida send
delegates of their student body to
represent them in the Florida Mu-
sic Educators Clinic, at Tampa,
Jan. 8, 9, and 10th. Members of
the music department of H.H.S.
are fervently working to memor-
ize music for the mass concert
given ‘on the last night of clinic.

The positions opened to a quota
of H.H.S. music students, include
membership in Concert or Experi-
mental Band, Chorus, and Orches-
tra. Members belonging to the
Concert groups must have music
memorized before leaving the coun-
ty in which they reside.

Members belonging to the Ex-
perimental groups, do not see any
music until they arrive at the
clinic. Hialeah High students are
required to know the Concert mu-
sic, regardless of a position in Ex-
perimental.

If you were a paying customer
at the November 8th concert spon-
sored by MMM, you are a contri-
butor, helping to support one of
your fellow students to represent
Hialeah High.

Tri-M Serves All

Members of MMM again gave
willingly of their time to help the
worthy cause in the United Fund
Drive, Sunday, November 2. Sandi
Weigand, School Service Commit-
tee Chairman of Tri-M, served her
second year as a high school co-
ordinator for the Hialeah district.

The officials of the United Fund
Drive have expressed their appre-
ciation to the civic-minded mem-
bers of Hialeah High School.

Along with its many rewarding
projects and services, Ti-M have
just recently tapped new pledges.
Who for two weeks (from Oct. 29)
will be seen singing, dancing,
crawling, running, and doing many
various other things, to complete
their pledge period. :

But as Jay Burke, a Tri-M
Pledge states, “It will be worth
the time, effort, and embarrass-
ment, if I can become a member
of the best Music Honorary, ever!”




